
HOSPITAL AUTHORITY OF ALBANY-DOUGHERTY COUNTY 
 

MINUTES OF THE JANUARY 25, 2021 CALLED MEETING 
 

(Open Session) 
 
Attendees: 
 
Authority Board Members: Joel Callins, Dr. Jim Hotz, Dorothy Hubbard, Dr. Chirag Jani, Clinton Johnson, 
Ferrell Moultrie, Glenn Singfield, Sr., Nyota Tucker, and Joel Wright 
 
Authority Legal Counsel: Tommy Coleman 
 
Those Present on Behalf of Phoebe Putney Memorial Hospital, Inc.: Dawn Benson, Brian Church, Felicia 
Lewis, Scott Steiner 
 
Other Attendees: Dr. Tania Smith 
 
Absent Authority Members:  None 
 
Open Meeting and Establish a Quorum: 
 
Vice Chair Callins called the meeting to order at 11:33am via Zoom.  Mr. Callins thanked all Members for 
their attendance and participation and he observed that a quorum was present. 
 
Approval of the Agenda: 
 
The proposed Agenda had been previously provided to the Authority Members and a motion to adopt 
the proposed Agenda for the meeting was made by Ms. Tucker and seconded by Mr. Johnson.  A copy of 
the Agenda as adopted is attached. 
 
Consider Recommendation from Lease Analysis Ad Hoc Committee: 
 
Vice Chair Callins turned the meeting over to Ad Hoc Committee Chair, Dr. Tania Smith.  Dr. Smith 
provided a history on the Lease Analysis Ad Hoc Committee for the benefit of the new Members.  She 
reported that PYA, P.C. was the only company to respond to the RFP with a proposal, which was 
provided to Members prior to this meeting and a copy of said proposal is attached.  The Ad Hoc 
committee conducted a thorough and detailed interview with PYA and requested they include extra 
information on how Phoebe is responding to the COVID pandemic as well as adding an equality / 
diversity category.  Per the agreement, PYA’s fee is $82,000 and not to exceed $90,520.   
 
The Members engaged in questions and discussion.  
 
Mr. Singfield made a motion and Ms. Tucker seconded the motion, to approve the recommendation 
from the Lease Analysis Ad Hoc Committee to accept the proposal from PYA, P.C.  The motion passed 
unanimously by vote of all Members. 
 
Vice Chair Callins requested that Dr. Smith remain involved with the Consultants. 



 
Adjournment: 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 




























































































































